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Shabbat Bulletin

Shabbat Parshat Ha’azinu
Haftara:  Shmuel Bet 22:1 - 22:51

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 7
5:50pm	 Mincha and Kabbalat Shabbat -
	 Minyane Sépharade - Chapel
6:06pm	 Candle Lighting
6:10pm	 Mincha and Kabbalat Shabbat -
	 Main Sanctuary
6:24pm	 Shkiah

SHABBAT, OCTOBER 8 / 13 TISHREI 5783
8:00am	 Shacharit - Hashkama Minyan
8:40am	 Chumash Shiur with Rabbi Claman
9:00am	 Shacharit - Main Sanctuary and 	
	 Minyane Sépharade
9:30am	 Youth Minyan - Youth Chapel
9:52am	 Sof Zman K’riyat Shma
10:00am	 “Kef Club” Shabbat Programs
	 For kids in Nursery to Grade 6.
5:35pm	 Minha et Seoudah Shleesheet - 	
	 Minyane Sépharade - Chapel 
5:55pm	 Mincha and Seudah Shleesheet - 	
	 Main Sanctuary
6:22pm	 Shkiah
7:06pm	 Havdala

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 9 / 14 TISHREI 5783
EREV SUKKOT
8:00am	 Shacharit
6:00pm	 Minha - Minyane Sépharade
6:02pm	 Candle Lighting
6:10pm	 Mincha/Maariv - Main Sanctuary
6:20pm	 Shkiah
6:30pm-7:30pm  Sukkah Hospitality - The 
TBDJ Sukkah is open to allow you to fulfill 
the required mitzvot of the chag.  Chalah and 
grape juice provided.

    שבת פרשת האזינו
יג תשרי ה’תשפ”ג

Shabbat Parshat Ha’azinu
October 7 - 8, 2022 / 5783

TBDJ’s Harry Karpman Memorial Kol Nidrei Appeal 5783
If you have not already made your pledge in shul, you can go to

tbdj.org/KNAppeal5783
to donate online!!!

SHABBAT SHALOM v’CHAG SAMEYACH  •  שבת שלום וחג שמח
SUKKOT 5783 is from Monday, October 10 to Monday, October 17.

See page two of this bulletin for next week’s Sukkot Schedule.

COMMUNITY NEWS
Mazal Tov to Leah & Hayden Bernstein and Allan Bernstein and their families on the 
birth of a son and grandson on Friday, October 7. Sharing in their simcha are big brothers 
Benjamin and Wynn, maternal grandparents Molly & David Adelsohn, and many delighted 
aunts, uncles and cousins. Lovingly remembered at this time is Hayden’s beloved mother 
Rona Steinman Bernstein z”l.
Mazal Tov to Reverend Amiel & Cheryl Bender and their family on the birth of a grandson in 
North Hollywood, Florida on Erev Yom Kippur - Tuesday, October 4.  Proud parents are Ayelet 
& Ari Gottesman.  Sharing in their simcha are big brothers Ishai and Elai, great grandfather 
Rabbi Karpol Bender and many delighted aunts, uncles and cousins.
Mazal Tov to Esther & Melvyn Niederhoffer and their family on the birth of a grandson 
in Toronto on Yom Kippur - Wednesday, October 5.  Proud first-time parents are Naomi 
Niederhoffer & Gedalya Frankel.  Sharing in their simcha are Gedalya’s parents Michelle & 
Larry Frankel of Boca Raton, Florida and many delighted aunts, uncles and cousins.
Mazal Tov to Ronnie & Susan Schondorf, Rena Schondorf and their families on the 
engagement of their granddaughter and great granddaughter Chaya Bracha Schondorf to 
Mordechai Avigdor Spinka.  Proud parents are Aliza & Rafi Schondorf of Kiryat Sefer, Israel 
and Michal & Binyamin Spinka of Ramat Beit Shemesh, Israel.  Sharing in their simcha are 
many delighted siblings, aunts, uncles and cousins in both families.

THANK YOU TO THE FOLLOWING SPONSORS
Kiddush in the Minyane Sépharade on Shabbat, October 8 is sponsored by 
Nathaly & Jacques Hazot in memory of Nathaly’s beloved mother Yvonne Amsellem z”l 
(Esther bat Miriam - 14 Tishrei).
Seudah Shleesheet on Shabbat, October 8 is sponsored by Roslyn & David Guttman 
“with thanks to Hashem for the miracle leading to the medical recoveries of David and Roz 
Guttman.”
This Shabbat Bulletin is sponsored by Esther & Melvyn Niederhoffer in honour of the 
birth of their grandson.
Kiddush on the First Day of Sukkot - Monday, October 10 - is sponsored by Erin & Alex 
Halpern and Bonnie & Leo Grunstein in memory of the pogrom of Korolowka that 
occurred on the First Day of Sukkot in 1942, and in honour of our family’s recent birthdays 
and accomplishments.  Bonnie’s father and Erin’s grandfather Saul Shulim Stermer z”l 
would sponsor this kiddush each year, and his family “is honoured to continue this tradition 
at TBDJ.” 
Kiddush on the Second Day of Sukkot - Tuesday, October 11 - is sponsored by Allan 
Schachter, Mark Schachter, Jack Schachter and Steven Schachter and their families in 
memory of their beloved father David Schachter z”l (David Yitschok ben Avraham Aharon 
– 18 Tishrei).



MONDAY, OCTOBER 10 - 15 TISHREI 5783 - SUKKOT DAY ONE
8:00am			  Shacharit - Hashkama Minyan
8:45am			  Shacharit - Main Sanctuary
9:00am			  Shaharit - Minyane Sépharade
10:00am		  Kef Club - Sukkot Programs for Kids in Nursery-Grade 6.
			   Starting at 10:30am, come and enjoy a fun magic show and animation by Magician Blair 		
			   Marshall.
5:45pm			  Minha - Minyane Sépharade 
6:05pm			  Mincha / Maariv - Main Sanctuary
6:30pm-7:30pm	 Sukkah Hospitality - TBDJ’s Sukkah is open, allowing you to
   			   fulfill the mitzvot of the chag. Chalah and grape juice provided.
7:03pm		 	 Candle Lighting
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 11 - 16 TISHREI 5783 - SUKKOT DAY TWO
8:00am			  Shacharit - Hashkama Minyan
8:45am			  Shacharit - Main Sanctuary
9:00am			  Shaharit - Minyane Sépharade
10:00am		  Kef Club - Succot Programs for Kids in Nursery-Grade 6.
5:45pm			  Minha - Minyane Sépharade 
6:05pm			  Mincha / Maariv - Main Sanctuary
6:30pm-7:30pm	 Sukkah Hospitality - TBDJ’s Sukkah is open, allowing you to
   			   fulfill the mitzvot of the chag. Chalah and grape juice provided.
7:01pm			  Havdala
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 12 - 17 TISHREI 5783 - CHOL HAMOED SUKKOT
6:30am			  Shacharit
8:00am			  Shacharit
5:00pm-6:00pm	 Sukkah Hospitality - TBDJ’s Sukkah is open, allowing you to
   			   fulfill the mitzvot of the chag. Bring your own food.
6:00pm			  Mincha / Maariv - Main Sanctuary
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 13 - 18 TISHREI 5783 - CHOL HAMOED SUKKOT
6:30am			  Shacharit
8:00am			  Shacharit
6:00pm			  Mincha / Maariv
6:30pm-7:30pm	 Sukkah Hospitality - TBDJ’s Sukkah is open, allowing you to
			   fulfill the mitzvot of the chag. Bring your own food.
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 14 - 19 TISHREI 5783 - CHOL HAMOED SUKKOT
6:30am			  Shacharit
8:00am			  Shacharit
5:45pm			  Minha et Kabbalat Chabbat - Minyane Sépharade
5:53pm		 	 Candle Lighting
5:55pm			  Mincha and Kabbalat Shabbat - Main Sanctuary





Tifereth Beth David Jerusalem
extends a heartfelt Toda Raba to our amazing clergy

Rabbi Zolly Claman, Rev. Amiel Bender and Rav Michael Edery
for leading us through the Yamim Noraim.

To our lay leaders and volunteers,
many thanks for for your invaluable contributions to the creation and 

coordination of our 5783 High Holiday Services:

Main Sanctuary
			  Jason Bowen	 Joshua Orzech
			  Jonathan Gal	 Gershon Sacher
			  Rabbi Eric Grossman	 Howie Steinberg
			  Stephen Korolnek	 David Steinlauf
			  David Miller	 Zachary Steinlauf

Parellel Services
			  Eitan Drazin	 Jason Ludvig
			  Shlomo Drazin	 Yair Meyers
			  Zev Gewurz	 Corey Miller
			  Samy Heymann	 Aron Portnoy
			  Zack Isakow	 Ari Schwartz
			  Morrie Levy	 Jacob Shapiro

Hashkama Minyan
			  Leslie Gal		 Rabbi Baruch Solnica
			  Jack Lehrer	 Murray Vasilevsky
			  Ron Schondorf	 David Zukor	
			

Minyane Sépharade
			  Ilan Benamara	 Gabriel Cohen
			  Isaac Bendayan	 Amélie Gobert
			  Abigail Benmergui	 Jacques Hazot
			  Clara Benmergui	 Eddy Sabbah
			  Jessica Benmergui	 Laurent Tordjman
			  Leah Benmergui	

Kef Club for Kids
Tamar and Dror Yechieli and all the great teens who helped out!

Our apologies in advance for any errors or omissions.



A SHABBAT MESSAGE FROM REVEREND AMIEL BENDER

It Is Your Extra Day
I am writing these words on October 5th, Motzei Yom Kippur 5783. 
It is 10:23pm and I am at my desk in the synagogue office in a very 
quiet building. A few hours ago, the building was - Baruch Hashem - 
post pandemically buzzing with shul-goers in four vibrant minyanim.  
It hasn’t been like this since 2019. The quiet in the building following 
Maariv prayers at the conclusion of Yom Kippur is a reminder of 
words of reflection that I sent to Rabbi Freundlich and members of 
the executive and religious services committee on October 2nd, 2018 
- Motzei Simchat Torah. Please note that these words are reedited:

As I finished closing the Main Sanctuary this evening, following 
changing the “Mantelach”, the Torah covers, the white High Holiday 
ones, back to the ones used during the year, sorting out the silver, the 
crowns, pointers, breastplates and rearranging the Sifrei Torah in their 
places in the ark, I was struck by the silence in the building.  Just twenty-
four hours ago, the joy of the holiday was extensive in any and every 
which way possible, with joyous dancing, candies for the kids, words of 
Torah, second hakafot for the CEGEP/University students, the festivities 
of this morning’s hakafot, honoring the chatanim and more.  Following 
Ma’ariv this evening, the daveners left and the building was quiet.  Not 
normal quiet for me, rather the quiet that comes after a storm. 

 We learn that, of all the holidays of the month of  -  קשה עלי פרידתכם
Tishrei, it is perhaps the very last, Shemini Atzeret, which best expresses 
Hashem’s love for the Jewish people. The name itself, Atzeret, comes 
from the Hebrew word to stop or to delay. Hashem detains us, as it 
were, for one more day before we return to our regular lives.  The 
Midrash likens this to a king who holds a seven-day celebration for his 
sons. On the eighth day, when it comes time for them to leave, he is 
reluctant to see them go and asks them to remain for one more day of 
festivities. 

After the extended High Holiday season, where we were in shul in our 
multitudes, it is hard for Hashem to see us go. Think about it - the shul 
is our second home during this time of year.  Hashem is hosting us, His 
beloved children in His sanctuary, day after day. In our added words 
of prayer in Psalm 27 during the High Holiday season we express King 
David’s wish: “One thing I asked of Hashem that I shall seek - to live in 
the house of Hashem all the days of my life; to behold the sweetness of 
Hashem and to contemplate in His sanctuary.” Seeing so many of our 
members physically living in Hashem’s Sanctuary for the past twenty-
three days, it is hard for me to let go of it as well.  The quiet in the 
building followed a month-long spiritual storm of amazing proportions. 

At Mincha this afternoon, those present may have noticed that I 
lengthened the nigun of the prayer “Ata Bechartanu”. It was my way 
of holding on to the chag just a little bit more - symbolically through 
song which gladdens us - to keep the simcha of this incredible season, 
celebrated in our wonderful shul and community under our rabbi’s 
leadership, vision and drive to make the holidays that much more 
special for everyone. Starting with the “Traveling Chassidim’s Selichot” 
before Rosh Hashanah, we have been on an incredible journey together 
that it is hard to let go of.  

This feeling affects me as, I’m sure, it does many of us. It isn’t so much 
the return to our routine, rather the challenge of keeping the high 
level of spirituality that the recent High Holiday season has afforded 
us through the wonderful davening and activities that were made 
available to us by TBDJ.  

The daveners left this evening after Ma’ariv and I set about taking 
care of our beautiful Aron Kodesh, indeed a privilege in the avodat 
hakodesh - the sacred work that is part of my job.  After removing 
the white covers off the Sifrei Torah and taking them out of the Aron 
Kodesh, I didn’t have the heart to put them back in storage, rather I 
left them out on the front pews in the sanctuary for tomorrow when I 
will complete my post holiday routine. Another way of holding onto the 
holiday.  I felt privileged to be an observant Jew, a regular shul-goer, 
who immensely appreciates his religious identity and his belonging to 
our glorious nation - Hashem’s chosen people.   With these feelings and 
reflections, I closed the Aron Kodesh and I exited the dark sanctuary.

Suddenly a memory arose of something that happened at the Great 
Synagogue in Yerushalayim many years ago.  I was a young child of 
eight and a half years old. It was shortly after we made aliya and we 
were staying with my maternal grandparents, zichronam livracha.  It 
was Simchat Torah, and for myself the atmosphere in the synagogue 
was electric! As a kid everything looked big to me, as does to all 
children, but it was enough to make a lasting impression. There was 
never-ending great dancing and singing. It was indeed an amazing 
experience.  

Among the daveners in the Great Synagogue that evening there 
was a gentleman in his forties, whose face was radiant with the joy 
of celebrating Simchat Torah. At some point, amidst the singing and 
dancing, he started yelling and repeating the following words which 
were heard by everyone in his vicinity… 

ברוך ה’ שלא עשני גוי
Blessed are you Hashem for not making me a goy… 

At the time, I remember that this gentleman, though not ridiculed 
openly for his words, was greeted with a sense of incredulous 
amusement at his strange and irregular outburst.  

Reflecting on that moment that happened years ago and sitting in our 
empty shul building at my computer at this moment remembering the 
magic of the past month at TBDJ I have to agree - 

 ...ברוך ה’ שלא עשני גוי

As Jews, we are privileged to be who we are and have the wonderful 
people in our shul and community, the leaders, the workers, the 
volunteers, simply everyone helped us create the magic of the past 
month. Thank you, everyone, for making this happen… 

These were the thoughts and reflections I write four years ago. I add 
now:  Indeed, we are lucky! We say these words every morning in our 
prayers: 

 ‏אשרינו מה טוב חלקנו ומה נעים גורלנו ומה יפה ירשתנו

‏אשרינו שאנחנו מסכימים ומעריבים ערב ובוקר ואומרים פעמים בכל יום
 שמע ישראל ה’ אלוקינו ה’ אחד

We are fortunate – how good is our portion, how pleasant our lot, 
and how beautiful our heritage! We are fortunate for we come - to 

shul - early and late, evening and morning, and proclaim twice daily - 
Hear O Israel: Hashem is our G-d, hashem is the One and Only! 

It is now 12:13am, Thursday morning October 5th, 5783. I am still at 
my desk in shul, and I have just completed this bulletin message. My 
reflections at this moment: The crowds in shul over Rosh Hashanah 
and Yom Kippur have propelled us back to almost matching our pre-
pandemic attendance. The sounds of prayer and song within the walls 
of the rooms hosting our minyanim are inspiring and infectious. Sukkot 
and Simchat Torah will continue to infuse us with the excitement of 
our High Holiday season. When we take leave of our annual uplifting 
spiritual season in almost two weeks, we will realize and appreciate 
the gift of the extra day of Yom Tov where, not only does Hashem not 
want us to leave him, we also don’t want to leave. 

Guess what? We don’t have to leave! We can be with Hashem in His 
sanctuary not only for that extra day of Shmini Atzeret, but for as many 
days as we can over the next year in our daily and Shabbos minyanim, 
at the shiurim and at the many activities that TBDJ has to offer! It is 
your “extra day” all year! It’s that easy.
 
Shabbat Shalom, 

Rev.Amiel








